Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
AIM Engineering
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, November 14, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.

PLACE: Volusia County’s Thomas C. Kelly Administration Center, First Floor Training Room, 123 W. Indiana Avenue, DeLand, Florida 32720
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No. 439874-1-22-01.

Project Description: St. Johns River to Sea Loop PD&E Study from Lake Beresford Park to Grand Avenue in Volusia County.

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is conducting an informational public meeting for the St. Johns River to Sea Loop Project Development and Environment (PD&E) study from Lake Beresford Park to Grand Avenue in DeLand, in Volusia County. The St. Johns River to Sea Loop is a 260-mile trail system that will link together several communities including St. Augustine, Daytona Beach, Titusville, DeLand, and Palatka. The PD&E study is evaluating options for a multi-use trail that will close the 3.6-mile gap between existing trails terminating within Lake Beresford Park to the south and at the junction of Grand Avenue and Minnesota Avenue to the north. At this time, the study team is in the process of collecting engineering and environmental data and developing multi-use trail alternatives. This public meeting is the first of two meetings being held throughout the 18-month study. The purpose of the meeting is to introduce the project to the public and to receive input from interested stakeholders. Persons desiring to submit written statements may do so at the meeting or by sending them to Mary McGehee, FDOT Project Manager, 719 South Woodland Boulevard, DeLand, FL 32720 or by email to Mary.McGehee@dot.state.fl.us.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Jennifer Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator at Jennifer.Smith2@dot.state.fl.us. For more information about the project or the public meeting, you may contact Ms. McGehee at the phone number or email address listed above. 
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mary McGehee, FDOT Project Manager, 719 South Woodland Boulevard, DeLand, FL 32720 or by email to Mary.McGehee@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mary McGehee, FDOT Project Manager, 719 South Woodland Boulevard, DeLand, FL 32720 or by email to Mary.McGehee@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Mary McGehee, FDOT Project Manager, 719 South Woodland Boulevard, DeLand, FL 32720, Mary.McGehee@dot.state.fl.us.
